Council of Woodwork Clubs President’s October 2014 AGM Report

Welcome to the 2014 Council of Woodwork Clubs Annual General Meeting kindly hosted by the Woodturners of the Goulburn Valley in Shepparton. Yesterday our hosts were busy at the Shepparton Agricultural Show and have managed to slot us in to their busy agenda.

Amongst our member clubs, we have many who have a healthy membership and are quite vibrant organisations. Equally we have some clubs who are struggling and are on the verge of closing.
Recently I have met elderly couples who have come to the realisation that many of their dreams such as travelling will never be realised. They all deeply regret their situation and nearly all of them have indicated that becoming old and frail suddenly crept up on them making it too late to implement their dreams.
Sadly it is now next to impossible to change their predicament. If we could wind the clock back ten or more years they all said they would do things differently. In most cases their financial affairs were not a limiting factor.

In your clubs constitution there is a section describing the procedure of how to close down your club. This section of your constitution is something to be avoided. It is similar to executing a will after a death.
The difference between people and clubs is that all people have expiry dates but clubs do not.

Is your club going to be in the position of the elderly couple in ten years time? Are you going to let time creep up on you so you suddenly realise that half your club are over eighty years old and are too frail to continue on?
Long before it gets to that stage and whilst your club still has a spring in their step, please be proactive.

At our club meetings we plan and budget for new equipment and we plan excursions but all of these will be useless if our club folds. Perhaps we should give very serious consideration to investing in the future of our clubs. 

Investing in an open day with a free BBQ and free membership might be a better long term investment for your club than purchasing a new chuck for the lathe - ideally do both.
Attracting younger members is next to impossible because these days because, "The children now love luxury. They have bad manners, contempt for authority; they show disrespect for elders and love chatter in place of exercise." 

I'm sure many people would agree with that statement and those who do agree will be angry when they learn this quote is attributed to a famous gentleman called Socrates - born in 470 BC. Not much changes over time.
Clearly attracting younger members might take some adjustments to your club however these would be insignificant compared to implementing that section of your constitution detailing how to wind up your club.
Our insurance broker has informed me that the public liability insurance does not exclude young people. He also informed me the public liability does not cover claims relating to sexual abuse.
This is not a case for excluding younger members, it means you need to carefully consider how younger members can be accommodated. Solutions such as having a parent or a guardian present at all times is easily implemented.

What about safety? Safety is always an issue with unsupervised inexperienced, clumsy or impaired people however an inexperienced, impaired or clumsy 50 year old is just as dangerous as an inexperienced, impaired or clumsy 14 year old. All clubs supervise all members, the level of supervision is proportional to the likelihood of an incident.
This topic is quite common in my reports and perhaps some members might consider more cheerful topics or practical topics for a change. I agree wholeheartedly but my phone rings too many times directly related to clubs folding or about to fold. 

It is always heart breaking dealing with clubs in this position and the committee of the CWC is desperately seeking assistance from anybody or any club(s) who can offer any suggestions or any other form of assistance so that clubs who are potentially in trouble can identify they are in trouble and can plot a course well away from closing down.
I would like to thank the committee for their work during the past twelve months. We have dealt with all challenges presented to us which is why we were elected.

Thanks Alison for your friendly and efficient administration work, your work and suggestions are beyond the call of duty.

A special thanks to Max Grigg who with Dean Pollard (our insurance broker) have managed to keep the fees at affordable levels.

The mainstay of our committee is Judy Wheeler who retired from the position of secretary approximately seven years ago. She kindly offered to stay on for another six months and she is still here because nobody else has bothered to make themselves available. 

Come on, Judy will be a hard act to follow but you will have much assistance and support. It is less work than being the secretary for your club.
Thanks again to the Woodturners of the Goulburn Valley for hosting our AGM in their club rooms.

- Rob Allan
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